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The CARE Clinic felt the first impact of the coronavirus pandemic on March 17 when we closed our dental 
clinics, Womack suspended their Family Medicine Residents staffing of our Tuesday evening clinics, and 
the Veterans Administration Hospital suspended their 2nd and 4th Wednesday staffing of our evening 
dental clinic.  On Monday, March 30, The CARE Clinic also temporarily closed all medical and specialty 
clinics as a precautionary measure to protect our patients, volunteers and staff. We continued to refill 
prescriptions for our established patients and were blessed to have several volunteer pharmacists and 
pharmacy technicians offer to come in and help us with this.

We would like to take this opportunity to recognize our outstanding Volunteer Directors who have been a 
constant source of information and guidance as we figured out our response to 
this pandemic.  Dr. Rich Chupkowski, Volunteer Dental Director, educated our 
staff about the high risk to dental professionals and how the Personal Protective 
Equipment we normally provide in our dental clinic is not protection against 
this virus.  He also contacted several dental practices about seeing emergency 
patients for us so we have somewhere to refer a patient who is in dental 
pain.  Dr. Kate Kelly, our Volunteer Medical Director, shared her own office’s 
screening and treatment procedures and helped us make the difficult decision 
to close our medical clinics for the month of April.  She is continuing to come 
in to review charts of the patients who have appointments each week so she 
can order needed medication refills.  We are doing this week by week because 
of the high number of prescriptions to be filled, to make sure we have enough 
medicine in stock, and so that patients will hopefully be spread out so that 

only one patient at a time comes in to pick up their prescription.  Dr. Ed Jackson, our Volunteer Pharmacy 
Director, is coming in to check the prescriptions before we call the patients to come pick them up.  Minimal 
staff will be available during normal daytime hours to answer phones and for patients to come in to pick up 
their medicine.  We sincerely appreciate the leadership and dedication of our Volunteer Clinical Directors 
and all the health professional volunteers who have offered to help us make sure our patients are being 
taken care of during this difficult time.    

Coronavirus Impact

COVID-19 is having a huge impact on our community, 
nation and world.  In accordance with CDC guidelines, 
we have rescheduled the 2020 Toast of the Town to June 
4 from 6 to 10 p.m. at The Cape Fear Botanical Garden.  
We are hopeful that this pandemic will cease and all 
restrictions will be lifted. Please check our Facebook 
page for any updates or you may contact Cynthia at 
development@thecareclinic.org or 910-485-0555 for 
more information.
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Thanks to a very generous grant from the Florence Rogers Charitable Trust, The CARE Clinic is converting our dental imaging system 
from film to digital x-rays, which is the current standard in dental practices.  This has become more of a need than a want because 
many of our younger, more recently trained dental assistants don’t know how to develop film x-rays.  Besides updating to the newest 
technology our volunteers expect, digital x-rays have many advantages over traditional (film) x-rays including:
  •   Immediate viewing of the image
  •   Storage on the cloud, allowing easy sharing for referrals if needed
  •   Less radiation exposure for the patient
  •   Time spent developing film is eliminated, making patient appointments go faster saving time for the patient and the dental 
       volunteers
  •   Examination of the tooth by the dentist is improved by being able to digitally enhance the image on the computer screen
  •  No processing chemicals (developer and fixer) or film are needed reducing expenses of at least $600 per year and creating a more  
      environmentally friendly office

The CARE Clinic took 442 dental x-rays in 2019.  Thanks to the Florence Rogers Charitable Trust, our new digital x-ray system will 
speed up the entire process making a better experience for our patients and our dental volunteers who are coming to staff our evening 
clinics after working a full day in their offices.  We sincerely appreciate the Trust’s continuing partnership and support of our mission.  

We’re Going Digital!

St. Joseph of the Pines, a Life Plan Community in Southern Pines, offers retirement housing, health care and community-based services.  
In 2012, they began an Outreach Free Mobile Program for adults (18 yrs. or older) that need help with dental and eye screening care.  
The mobile unit serves residents of Moore, Cumberland and Robeson Counties.  For the past four years, they have been coming to 
Cumberland County once a month offering emergency dental treatment such as extractions and fillings for adults who are in pain.  
Because they offer services that we don’t offer, The CARE Clinic has been working with them, advertising their clinics and referring 
patients to them since they started coming to Fayetteville.  When we learned they were no longer able to use the site they had been 
using, our Board approved their use of The CARE Clinic parking lot.  Their first clinic at our site was held on February 21st and 22nd, 
with more clinics planned in the coming months.  Dr. Sassan Bassiri, a CARE Clinic volunteer, was the volunteer dentist on both days, 
performing 45 dental extractions.  “We thank The Care Clinic for letting us park our mobile unit at their facility” said Marlena Booth, 
Community Relations Liaison at St. Joseph of the Pines.

Dental Partnership 
Assists Community

Monique had lived in Florida for more than 25 years working at numerous temp jobs.  Her job assignments were never consistent 
enough for her to obtain any health insurance.  When she started having severe headaches, she visited a clinic in central Florida and 
was diagnosed with diabetes.  In June 2019, she moved to Fayetteville to assist her sister.  She started working in Fayetteville but her 
employer did not offer insurance.  In September she needed to continue her medication but had to find it at an affordable price.  Monique 
researched the area and found The CARE Clinic where she would be able to get her medication for free.  She called the Clinic and was 
seen within a few days.   Monique is so grateful for The CARE Clinic.  “The doctors, staff, and volunteers commit their personal time 
and resources to care for people.  They get nothing out of it but the satisfaction of knowing they were able to help another human being 
face another day with a little more comfort than before.  I have come to know and love a few of the volunteers and pray God’s richest and 
best for their sacrifice” said Monique.  

The CARE Clinic Provides
 Needed Medications
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The 23rd Annual Evening of CARE Dinner was held on Saturday, February 1, 2020 and enjoyed by 591 guests. Five Host Homes developed a 
menu and prepared their own food and three Host Homes choose to go out to dinner. In addition, six Host families joined together to host a 
dinner open to the public at Highland Country Club where 157 guests enjoyed heavy hors d’oeuvres, a raffle and music from 80’s Unplugged.  
Again this year, Gates Four Golf & Country Club donated the use of The March F. Riddle Room and dinner for the 56 guests who attended and 
enjoyed the ever-popular raffle.  As you can see, flexibility abounds with this event, which allows our hosts to think of new ideas to keep their 
dinners interesting and exciting!

The Evening of CARE Committee did a fantastic job raising $36,875 in sponsorship while also securing 22 host homes and 2 venues!  
Committee members were:  Nisha Patel and Martha Wood, Co-Chairs, Edwina Kyle, Rachel Brown, Kelly Ferry, Lisa Forkin, Jessica Kouba-
Klenzak, Tiffany Pennink, Megan Smith and Emma Bentham.  Our heartfelt thanks to all of them for donating their time in order to give back 
to our community!

We appreciate the  support and generosity from our hosts, guests and donors.  We extend a gracious thank you to Snyder Memorial Baptist 
Church for allowing the meals to continue to be prepared at their location and for the caterer, Jelisa Montalvo and her staff.  Very special
thanks to our sponsors whose generosity helps us continue to provide free quality health care to uninsured, low income adults.

Evening of CARE 

Sandy Ammons

Carrie Carroll

Sally & Bruce Distell
Carol Ann & George Pantelakos
Teri & Steven Pantelakos
Carolyn & Steve Zahran

Nancy & Murray Duggins
Jan & Terry Smith

Dayle & David Fowler
Kathy & Al Miller

Gates Four Golf & Country Club
     Jamie & John Dickerhoff
     Kelly & Joseph Ferry
     Glennis & Mitchell Holland
     Tracey & Grant Laureles
     Wendy & Todd Porter

Mary & Dick Gill
DellMarie & Jim Pittman

Susie & Prescott Godwin
Malinda & Rich Craven

Susan & Nicky Guy
Carol Ivey

Highland Country Club
     Rachel & Bobby Brown
     Lisa & Russ Forkin
     Jessica & Scott Klenzak
     Nisha & Sheel Patel
     Tiffany & Andrew Pennink
     Megan & Alex Smith

Melene Hatcher

Mallory & Phillip Howard
Jamie & Daniel Hurley

Linda & Ralph Huff
Dan McInnis

Cynthia & Benjamin Levine

Joy Miller
Marge & Jim Kennedy
Christine Plummer

Mary & Mark Rice
Connie & Charles Koonce

Sandy & Jim Sheehan
Kate Kelly

Lynne & Kenneth Smith
Margaret & Mark Collier

Sweetie Stewart
Linda Philbrick

Dominic Storto & Brian Tyler

Deborah Taylor
Janice & Jack Brown

Anne Catherine & Palmer 
    Williams
Katie & Chris Bullard
Susanna & David Haley
Meredith & Joey Short

Laura & Ray Yarborough

Martha & Clyde Wood
Anne & Ricky Evans
Anne & Tom Keith

Haute Cuisine Sponsor

Mr. & Mrs. Ray Manning
Ms. Edith Wood
The J.P. and March F. Riddle 
    Charitable Foundation
The Kyle Foundation

Cosmopolitan Sponsors

Brown Property Group
Cape Fear Eye Associates, PA
Fayetteville Otolaryngology
Fayetteville Pulmonology
Joel A Smith, Homemakers  
    Furniture & Interiors, Inc
Mr. & Mrs. Ramon Yarborough
Sammy & Carol Short Advised 
    Fund of CCF, Inc
Senior Resource Services
Stifel
Terminix
The UPS Stores, Westwood & Ft.  
    Bragg

Provincial Sponsors

BASS Air Conditioning Co., Inc
Cape Fear Valley Health System
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Kouba
Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth Melton
Mrs. & the Late Dr. Scott Stapleton
Ensystex, Inc
Horne Brothers Construction
Mr. & Mrs. James McLean
Mr. & Mrs. Murray Duggins
Short Stop

Down Home Sponsors

Apple Crate Natural Market
Callahan & Rice Insurance Group
Fayetteville Family Chiropractic
GEN (Ret) & Mrs. Dan McNeill
Grannis Appraisal and Realty, Inc
Hinkamp Jewelers
Rep. & Mrs. Billy Richardson
Medical Arts Family Practice PA
Olive Glass & Marble
Thompson & Little

     We could not have such success with this event without the dedication of our gracious Hosts and Co-Hosts!  We genuinely appreciate their 
willingness to help us in our mission at The CARE Clinic.  The homes are as follows:
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May 15 - Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 
    1122 Person Street.  Trial By Fire, Journey Tribute Band, 6:00 PM.
June 4 – Twentieth Annual Toast of the Town, Cape Fear Botanical 
    Garden, 6:00 – 10:00 pm.  $75 per person.
June 19 - Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 
    1122 Person Street.  Bad Inc., Bad Company Tribute Band, 6:00 PM.
July 17 - Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 
    1122 Person Street.  North Tower, Boogie/R&B/Beach, 6:00 PM.
August 21 – Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek Outfitters, 
    1122 Person Street.  Heartbreaker, Heart Tribute Band, 6:00 PM.
September 17 – 25th Annual Golf Charity at Gates Four Golf & Country 
    Club.
September  18 – Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek 
    Outfitters, 1122 Person Street.  Tuesdays Gone, Lynyrd Skynyrd Tribute 
    Band, 6:00 PM.
October 23 - Rock’n On The River Concert Series at Deep Creek 
    Outfitters, 1122 Person Street.  Motley Crue/Shoot To Thrill, Motley 
    Crue and AC/DC Tribute Bands, 6:00 PM.

If you would like to find out more about any of these events, please contact 
Monica at  485-0555 or admin@thecareclinic.org. 

Upcoming Events
Mark Your
Calendars!

Look to GOD
Numbers 21:4–9 (NASB): Then they set out from Mount Hor by the way of the Red Sea, to go around the land of Edom; and 
the people became impatient because of the journey. The people spoke against God and Moses, “Why have you brought us up 
out of Egypt to die in the wilderness? For there is no food and no water, and we loathe this miserable food.” The LORD sent 
fiery serpents among the people and they bit the people, so that many people of Israel died. So the people came to Moses and 
said, “We have sinned, because we have spoken against the LORD and you; intercede with the LORD, that He may remove the 
serpents from us.” And Moses interceded for the people. Then the LORD said to Moses, “Make a fiery serpent, and set it on 
a standard; and it shall come about, that everyone who is bitten, when he looks at it, he will live.” And Moses made a bronze 
serpent and set it on the standard; and it came about, that if a serpent bit any man, when he looked to the bronze serpent, he 
lived”.

In these very strange and uncertain times, it is important to remember that God is always up to something good – even when 
times are tough. Like the children of Israel in the passage above, they were forced to do some soul-searching. God used the 
situation to check the hearts and minds of the people. 

The Scripture says in Hebrews 4:12 (NASB) “For the word of God is living and active and sharper than any two-edged sword, 
and piercing as far as the division of soul and spirit, of both joints and marrow, and able to judge the thoughts and intentions of 
the heart”. 

In this time of “forced sabbath”, it is good to take stock of all the things we treasure as important and the things we take for 
granted. We live in a day when, by-and-large, people fail to stop and recognize the Creator and give Him thanks for His 
unfailing love. As we “reset” as a nation and the world, let’s remember to look to the Son of Man that was raised up on the cross 
to deliver us from disconnection with God. These are not days to fear, but a day to look to the One who can heal us and give us 
true life.

Dan Stanley, PhD
Pastor/Outreach Director
RockFish Church
DrStanley@RockFishChurch.com

The 25th Operation Inasmuch Blitz Day 
was scheduled for Saturday, March 28.  As 
they’ve done for many years, Snyder 

Memorial Baptist Church had a variety of projects planned for the 
day.  Even with the restrictions placed on our city due to COVID-19, 
“we decided it was still important that we be the hands and feet 
during this crisis, so we changed it up a bit.  We did 5 ramps and 3 
yards and packed all the things we needed for the non-profits” said 
Susie Reeder, Minister of Missions.  On Friday and Saturday, they 
spread tables out and had gloves for those who wanted to help put 
together the dental kits that we give to our patients after an extraction.  
Even in the midst of a pandemic, Snyder Memorial Baptist Church 
continues to be the hands and feet of Christ in our community.  We 
are grateful for their continued support of The CARE Clinic.

Operation 
Inasmuch 
Support 

Continues
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J. Gregory "Greg" DeVore
Margaret Price Watts
Brenda Faye Campbell
Lorie Siebert
Dr. Charles Beck
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Edna Warren
Bonnie Speegle
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Dr. Scott Stapleton

John and Betty Ellsworth
Carolyn Willoughby
Jean Reavis, my sister

Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Ms. Grace C. Barona
Mrs. Dolores Beck
Mrs. Joanne B. Copeland
Mrs. Libby S. Daniel
Ms. Allyson H. Downs
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Dr. & Mrs. Gerald L. Ellison
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. 
Goldwasser
Mrs. Laurie E. Gulley
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Hall
Ms. Betty W. Hight

Memorial Contributions January 1-March 31, 2020
 In Memory of  In Memory of Given By Given By

Tom & Karen Curry
Joya U. Jenks
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Austin Baker
Mrs. Charlotte Nagel
Ernestine Newman
Leon Dantzler, Sr.
Andy Smith
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Albert & Magdeline Strepay
Catie Drewry
Odessa Walker Thompkins
Dr. Scott Stapleton
Mary Lynn Jordan
Roberta Jane Wilson

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur N. Ingalls
Dr. Robert D. Jenks
Dr. & Mrs. James C. Krepp
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Owens
Mrs. Ruth L. Ruppe
S. Owen Smith, DDS
Dr. & Mrs. Richard H. Shereff
Ms. Patricia H. Smith
Mr. Martin W. Sternlicht
Mr. Gerald B. Strepay
Mrs. Rachel R. Violette
Ms. Elaine Walker
Ms. Nanette Walsh
Ms. Nanette Walsh
Mr. James J. Wilson

Honoraria Contributions ~ January 1-March 31, 2020

Mark & Mary Rice
Tal Baggett, Jr.
Senior Fitness Class at St. 
    Elizabeth Ann Seton
Dr. James & Eileen Nolan
Lauren Allred
Terri Barefoot
Lynn Breeden
John & Jan Burgess
Beegie Caviness
Bettie Downing
Melanie Godwin
Ann Highsmith
Janet Holt
Glenda Johnson
Marilyn Kiser

Mr. & Mrs. Marcus L. Ingram
Mr. Thomas A. Moore
Mr. & Mrs. James Cashwell

Mr. Gregory D. Scheuermann
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 

Honor of Honor of Given By Given By
Shirley Konneker
Marsha & Steve Kouba
Barbara Lepper & Marian 
    Boyette
David & Anne Lloyd
Susan MacRae
Luanne Nicholson
Nobles Financial Staff
Sarah O'Hanlon
Linda Philbrick
Gillie Revelle
Ann Rowell
Carol Short
Angie Toman
Katherine Wheeler
Esther Carlisle's 75th Birthday

Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart

Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart 
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Ms. Nanette Walsh

 The CARE Clinic would not be able to survive without our many volunteers who give of their time and talents. As a way of thanking 
our volunteers, each year we invite them to our Volunteer Appreciation Dinner where we can show our appreciation with dinner, 
entertainment, awards and a small gift.  Due to COVID-19, our Volunteer Appreciation Dinner had to be canceled this year.  When 
the stay home restrictions have been lifted, we will visit our award winners and present them with a plaque and we also invite our 
volunteers to stop by The CARE Clinic to pick up their gift.  
A big Thank You to all of our volunteers for your continued support and commitment to The CARE Clinic!

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner Canceled
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Samaritans of Discipleship  
(In-kind Donations)	
Antex Exterminating
Berean Baptist Church
Berean Baptist’s Women’s         	
    Outreach Committee
Carolina Imaging
Commercial Sweeping &  	  
    Landscape Maintenance
Copiers Plus, Inc.
Cross Creek Imaging
Fayetteville Public Works 
    Commission
First Baptist Church, Anderson St
First Presbyterian Church Women
Hay Street United Methodist 
    Church
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
International Self-Storage
Kingdom Impact Global Ministries
LabCorp
Mt Olive Missionary Baptist 
    Church
Snyder Memorial Baptist Church
St Ann’s Catholic Church
St Patrick Catholic Church 
    “Samaritans”
Valley Radiology
Valley Regional Imaging
Village Baptist Church 
Village Presbyterian Church

Samaritan of Compassion
 ($1 - $249)
Mr. Charlie Allen
Dr. Win M. Aye
Ms. Margaret N. Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Nate Bartlett
Mr. & Mrs. Larry J. Beattie
Ms. Susan Benoit
Mr. J. Scott Berry
Ms. Lisa K. Bomgardner
Mr. S. Wendell Bowyer
Ms. Lou O. Brooks 
Mr. & Mrs. William M. Brooks
Mr. Bucky Brown
Ms. Sonya S. Bruffey
Ms. Irene G. Buffaloe
Mr. & Mrs. Chris M. Bullard
Mr. John Butler
Ms. Lucy W. Chambers
Critical Path Solutions
Mrs. Libby S. Daniel

Mr. & Mrs. Tommy W. Daughtry
Mr. Mario Delavega
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Devico
Ms. Allyson H. Downs
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Eitnier
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Everett
Mr. Tyler Florio
Ms. Eve Fowler
Ms. Rebecca L. Fowler
Ms. Virginia D. Fowler
Ms. Tara Geons
Ms. Erica Gibbs
Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Glaser
Ms. Sue Godwin
Ms. Susan Godwin
Mr. & Mrs. David Haley
Ms. Rhonda Haskins
Mr. & Mrs. Austin Heine
Ms. Karen P. Hobson
Mr. & Mrs. Tommy Hodge
Ms. Jennifer C. Hull
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus L. Ingram
Ms. Lois L. Ives
Jim’s Pawn Shop Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Kells
Ms. Laura King
Lamar Investments, LLC
Ms. Nicole Lee
Ms. Mari Lesniak
Mr. Eric E. Lochner
Ms. Katherine Marable
Ms. Nichole F Maroschak
Mr. & Mrs. David Marsh
Ms. Kathryn Maxwell
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Maynor
Ms. Toni McCall
Ms. Mary R. McCoy
Ms. Juelle N. McDonald
Mr. Ward McInvaille
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McLaurin
Ms. Erica Mooring
Ms. Patricia R. Moss
Ms. Nicole Nigam
Mrs. Lynne Nimocks
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. O'Connor
Ms. Sharon L. O'Hara
Ami & Ravi Patel
Bhavin Patel
Kena Patel
Kushan Patel
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Peacock
Dr. J. Wayne Riggins
Mrs. Kimberly Rodriguez

Mrs. Ruth L. Ruppe
Mrs. Caroline K. Schafer
Mr. David Schaffer
Mr. Gregory D. Scheuermann
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Short
Mr. Eric Sigmon
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell E. Snider
Mr. & Mrs. Garland Stewart
Ms. Jennifer Sturcken
Ms. Evelyn D. Sumer
Ms. Kelly Twedell
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Weatherly
Mr. & Mrs. Palmer Williams
Mr. Justin Williams

Samaritan of Assistance
 ($250-$499)
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Ameredes
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth L. Barefoot
Mr. & Mrs. Stacy Bledsoe
Mr. Bill Bowman
Mr. Robert L. Bowyer
Mr. Charles Broadfoot
Dr. & Mrs. Jack Brown
Mrs. Betty A. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. N. Eason Bryan
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Cain
Mr. & Mrs. Paul K. Ceria
Ms. Andrea Correa
Cumberland United Methodist 
    Church Sisters of Joy
Ms. Trena Daignault
Mr. & Mrs. Michael T. Downing
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk Drennan
Mr. & Mrs. Bias M. Edge
Mr. Richard N. Gill
Ms. Deborah B. Gleaton
Mr. Robert Gonzalez
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher H. 
    Haywood
Mrs. Carol G. Ivey
Mrs. Rosalie H. Kelly
Mr. Steve Kuykendall
Mr. & Mrs. David Lane
Dr. & Mrs. Dan Laut
Ms. Georgiann A. Lawrence
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Louya
Mr. & Mrs. Grayson Love
COL & Mrs. B F. Lowe
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McDaniel
Ms. Juelle N. McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Alton L. Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Molin

Mr. & Mrs. James Cashwell
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip J. Howard
Rev. Samuel A. Najjar
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick H. O'Hara
Ms. Lisa Orr
Mrs. Gabriela Ostendorf
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Packer
Dr. & Mrs. Suren Paravyan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael H. Paschal
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pate
Ms. Rebecca F. Person
Mr. & Mrs. Alan L. Porter
Mrs. Janet Prewitt
R. E. Davis Builders, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Riddle
Mr. & Mrs. Brian P. Rose
Ms. Patricia H. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Henry L. Stewart
Ms. Sarah Marie Stewart
Mr. Butler Stiles
Mr. Alex J. Townsend
Mrs. Melba D. Walker
Ms. Elaine Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Wheeler
Mr. Walter J White
Mr. Dale G. Young

Samaritan of Referral
 ($500-$749)
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Aul
Mr. & Mrs. Kerry Avant
Mr. & Mrs. John Blackwell
Dr. & Mrs. Patrick E. Callahan
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Cash
Mr. & Mrs. Brett Ciccone
Dr. & Mrs. James A. Classen
Mr. & Mrs. Haskell Cowan
Mr. & Mrs. George M. Dudley
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Ferry
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Fisher
Mr. John M. Frazier
Mr. & Mrs. Jared Fryer
Mr. Keith Gardiner
Mr. J. Duane Gilliam
Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Goldwasser
Mr. & Mrs. Paul B. Hammaker
Mr. Chris Harrison
Ms. Mine Hearp
Mr. & Mrs. H. Walter Holt
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Hurley
Mrs. Liz Latella
Mr. & Mrs. Grant Laureles
Mr. & Mrs. Chris V. Neal

Thank you to our Donors of CARE
Contributions received from  January 1 - March 31, 2020. Donors are reported on a cumulative basis since the formation 
of The CARE Clinic.  This more accurately reflects the generosity of our Samaritans.  The CARE Clinic appreciates your 
notification of misprints or omissions and apologizes for any error.   
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Network for Good
Dr. & Mrs. Sheel Patel
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Pittman
Mr. & Mrs. William O. Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Harry J. Sherrill
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Vanias
Dr. & Mrs. William J. Wiggs
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Williams

Samaritan of Education
 ($750-$999)
Ms. Betty L. Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Blight
Cape Fear Valley Hospice
Ms. Natalie S. Erbe
Mr. & Mrs. Wade R. Fowler
Mrs. Winnie Grannis
Mr. & Mrs. Mitchell C. Guy
Mr. & Mrs. Frank R. Harris
Hay Street United Methodist 
    Women
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hermann
Ms. Claire V. Hill
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Holland
Mr. & Mrs. John Holmes
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan K. Howie
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur N. Ingalls
Mr. & Mrs. Wyatt Jenkins
Mr. John Owen, State Farm
Mr. Chester G. Oehme
Mr. Tommy Reaves
Mr. & Mrs. R. Grant Singleton
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew E. Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. R. Colton Vallery
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred W. Wheatley
Mr. & Mrs. C. Stuart Williams

Samaritan of Faith
 ($1,000-$4,999)
Ms. Peggy A. Allen
Mrs. Sandy Ammons
Dr. & Mrs. Joshua D. Barkman
Ms. Grace C. Barona
Mrs. Dolores Beck
Mr. & Mrs. Auther Berry
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard H. Black
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry C. Boeshore
Dr. & Mrs. Bradley J. Broussard
Mr. Reginald G. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Terry L. Burgess
Cape Fear Eye Associates, P.A.
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Chavonne
Mrs. Joanne B. Copeland
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Craven
Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Crenshaw
Dr. & Mrs. Richard S. Daniel
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Dawson
Mr. & Mrs. V. Weyher Dawson
Dr. & Mrs. John DeBoer
Mr. & Mrs. John L. Dickerhoff
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce M. Distell

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Donnelly
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Fitzharris
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Dudley
Mr. & Mrs. Murray Duggins
Dr. & Mrs. Mark T. Eaton
Mr. & Mrs. John E. English
Mr. & Mrs. Roger A. Essi
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Evans
Mr. John S. Ewing
Mr. & Mrs. David B. Frazelle
Fred and June Aysse Charitable 
    Endowment
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Gothard
Ms. Caroline Gregory
Dr. Rita L. Gunter
Mr. & Mrs. David N. Guy
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie M. Harrell
Dr. & Mrs. W. Benjamin Hatcher
Dr. & Mrs. Joel Hedgecoe
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Helms
Ms. Betty W. Hight
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Holland
Mr. & Mrs. D. Ralph Huff
Mr. & Mrs. C. Mark Hurley
Ms. Katheryn J. Jenifer
Mr. Joel S. Jenkins
Dr. & Mrs. P.W. Jessup
Drs. Karen Jones & Joel Horowitz
Kim Pryzgoda, D.D.S., P.A.
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Knox
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Koonce
Dr. & Mrs. James C. Krepp
Mr. Burns Lafferty
Lancaster Helms & Player Real 
    Estate, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Lennon
Mrs. Donna C. Lloyd
Mr. & Mrs. F. R. Loyd
Lynn Leath Interiors, Inc.
Marge & Jim Kennedy
Mrs. Susan Elkins McGinley
Dr. Daniel A. McInnis
McKee Homes LLC
Mrs. Joy V. Miller
Mr. Thomas A. Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Brasher
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McQueen
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Nicholson, Jr.
Mr. Herb Stout & Ms. Teresa 
    Elliiott
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Nagowski
 Mr. & Mrs. Mick J. Noland
Dr. Cynthia Norris Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. G. Hunter Olive
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew D. O'Quinn
Ms. M. Catherine Ory
Owen Drive Surgical Clinic of 
    Fayetteville, PLLC
Dr. & Mrs. George C. Pantelakos
Dr. & Mrs. Steven T. Pantelakos

Dr. & Mrs. William Philbrick
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Plummer
Presbyterian Women - First 
    Presbyterian Church
Mrs. Margaret M. Priddy
Mr. & Mrs. Hector Ray
RE/MAX Choice
Mr. John R. Reichart
Mr. & Mrs. Mark W. Rice
Mrs. Betty W. Rosenbaum
S. Owen Smith, DDS
Dr. & Mrs. W. Dickson Schaefer
Ms. Rose Mary Semenza
Dr. & Mrs. Sanjay Shah
Sherri & Dohn Broadwell
Dr. & Mrs. Terrance L. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth W. Smith
St. George's Anglican Church
Mr. Martin W. Sternlicht
Mrs. Beverly S. Stewart
Mr. Gerald B. Strepay
Ms. Sun P. Swiderdski
Rep. & Mrs. John D. Szoka
Mrs. Deborah Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Warren L. Tillman
Tom Keith & Associates, Inc.
Trinity Hematology & Oncology 
    Center, P.A.
Mrs. Suzanne Uzzell
Mrs. Rachel R. Violette
Dr. Carol M. Wadon
Dr. Zane Walsh
Ms. Nanette Walsh
Mr. C. Pat Williford
Mrs. Lynne Woods
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen A. Zahran

Samaritan of Hope
 ($5,000-$9,999)	
Mr. Jesse H. Byrd
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony M. Cimaglia
COL (Ret) & Mrs. John P. 
    Dunigan
Eaton Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S. Edge
Dr. & Mrs. Gerald L. Ellison
LTC (Ret) & Mrs. Robert H. 
    Girouard
Mrs. Laurie E. Gulley
Mr. & Mrs. J. Franklin Johnson
Kingdom Impact Global 
    Ministries
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Kyle
Mr. Bryce L. Maddox
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Owens
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Page
Richard H. Shereff, MD, PA
Ryan P. Kishbaugh Memorial 
     Foundation
Mr. John G. Shaw
Dr. & Mrs. Richard H. Shereff

Dr. & Mrs. H. Zack Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Ole M. Sorensen
Strickland Bridge Church of God
Systel Business Equipment Co. Inc.
Mr. James J. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde T. Wood

Samaritan of Charity
 ($10,000-$19,999)
Drs. Barbara & Robert Appel
Dr. George A. Binder
Cape Fear Center for Digestive 
    Disease, P.A.
Mrs. Nancy E. Coleman
First Citizens Bank
Billy and Fay Horne
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Horne
Dr. Robert D. Jenks
LTC (Ret) Steve and LTC (Ret) 
     Debbie Milburn
Mr. & Mrs. Jim L. Messer
Mr. & Mrs. Louis S. Cox
Mr. & Mrs. Peter C. Murray
BG (Ret) Joseph L. Nagel
Sammy & Carol Short Advised 
    Fund of CCF
Stout & Booth Orthodontics
LTC (Ret) & Mrs. Walter M. Swing
Dr. Kelly M. VanFossen
CAPT (Ret) & Mrs. Richard L. 
     Walker

Samaritan of Care
 ($20,000-$49,999)
Good Shepherd Catholic Church
Kiwanis Club of Cape Fear
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Manning
Manning Family Advised Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Myron S. Strickland
Westminster Presbyterian Church

Samaritan of Stewardship
 ($50,000-$99,999)
Cape Fear Valley Health System

Samaritan of Treasure
 ($100,000-$249,999)
Snyder Memorial Baptist Church
St Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic 
    Church
The Florence Rogers Charitable 
    Trust

Samaritan of Legacy
 ($250,000 +)
NC Office of Rural Health and 
    Community Care
CARE Patients
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Clinic Wish List
	                   

ITEMS NEEDED:
Postage Stamps
30 Gallon Trash Bags
Food Lion Gift Cards
Wal-Mart Gift Cards
Harris Teeter Gift Cards
Paper Towels  

THE CARE CLINIC                                    
239 Robeson St		
PO Box 53438                                                                                                                                    	
Fayetteville, NC 28305-3438 	
(910) 485-0555/(910) 485-0111 Fax                                                                                                               
email:  care@thecareclinic.org                                             
web page:  www.thecareclinic.org

January 1-March 31, 2020  Statistics    
Primary Care Visits.…………………...400  .       *Nutrition Visits...………………………..……..…...........4       
Dental Visits.………………………......125         *Diabetic Visits………………….….………...................52
Prescriptions.………….…………......1,260        *Specialist Visits (Ortho & Dermatology)……………... 24       
.Lab Tests………………………..……..153                  NOTE:* Not included in Primary Care Visits
    
Total Encounters.……………………………………………………………………….…………........2,018
Cost per Patient Sponsorship.……………………………………………………………..………....$100.00

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  		
Pharmacists             	       	
Pharmacy Techs          		       	
Physicians
Physician Assistants 	       	
Nurse Practitioners                  
Nurses	         	
Nutritionists                             	  
Dentists                          
Dental Assistants
Chiropractors                          	                                       
Social Workers 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED   
Non-profit Org. 

U.S. Postage  

PAID
Fayetteville, NC 
Permit No. 456   

Please call 485-0555 before bringing items to The CARE Clinic

UPCOMING EVENTS! SEE INSIDE FOR MORE DETAILS!

White Laser Labels 1” X 2 5/8” (30 on page)
Coffee
Dishwasher Detergent
Canned Soft Drinks
White Copy Paper


